
 

SOLID WASTE ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

MEETING MINUTES 

June 8, 2011  

 
 

Committee Attendance: P. Margolin, G. Stewart, D. Himes, J. Wissler, B. Kerry (DPW 

Liaison)  

 

Others: Anti-Litter Advisory Committee (ALAC) 

 

Meeting started at 7:00 PM 
 

Agenda 

Housekeeping: (30) 

Acceptance of minutes 

BL 2011 status - Paul 

Drop Off Center status – Bob 

ALAC proposals (60) 

 

 

 Paul gave an overall talk regarding his presentation to the Town Council.  He 

passed out a copy of the format and discussion points. Items that were discussed 

included: 

 

o BL 2011 

1. There was a general increase in the participation level both for groups and 

volunteers. 

2. All six schools were involved and ten Town owned sites were worked on 

3. There was a suggestion that the groups sign waiver forms when they propose 

to work along roadways. 

4. Police still have the final say on the safety along each road. 

5. The use of cones and signs is necessary. 

6. There was discussion about spreading some of the organization of BL to each 

group coordinator.  There was discussion about identifying a group 

coordinator at each school next year to help organize projects in the school 

district. 

 

o Londonderry Welcome Signs 

1.  There are two new landscapers for the signs.  New signs recognizing these new    

companies will be added to the existing smaller signs.  The two new 

landscapers are Independence Lawn and Blackburn Outdoor Services. 

 

 

 ALAC Update – Five members of the ALAC were present to discuss what they 

have been working on and some proposals they wanted the SWAC to consider. 



 

o They made a power point presentation similar to what they will be showing 

the Town Council. 

o They have obtained a letter from the Police Chief stating that the Police 

Department is behind their efforts. 

o They will install four signs at select locations where they can monitor their 

effectiveness.  Those locations are Gilcreast and Adams Roads. 

o They have developed their plan for moving forward but will need some 

financial assistance.  They would like to solicit help from town businesses. 

o Paul and the SWAC members gave the ALAC some suggestions for changes 

to their presentation 

o The SWAC approved their plans for the neighborhood anti-litter signs and 

gave them the green light to present their plans to the Town Council. 

o The SWAC also proposed that ALAC have Town Council write a letter 

requesting the business community to get behind the anti-litter effort. 

 

 Acceptance of Minutes: 

o Minutes from the May meeting were accepted unanimously 

 

 Meeting ended at 9:25 PM. 

 


